TEXAS COMMISSION ON JAIL STANDARDS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Brandon S. Wood



P.O. Box 12985 Austin, Texas 78711 Voice: (512) 463-5505 Fax: (512) 463-3185

Agency Website: http://www.tcjs.state.tx.us
E-mail Address: Brandon.wood@tcjs.state.tx.us

September 30, 2014

Sheriff Adrian Garcia Harris County Sheriff's Office 1200 Baker Street Houston, TX 77002

Dear Sheriff Garcia,

Our office received an anonymous complaint regarding the conditions of confinement for Inmate Deterrius "Terry" Goodwin, who was previously incarcerated within your system. We have reviewed the initial submission of documents by the Harris County Sheriff's Office. In order to ensure that all relevant information has been submitted, we will await your notification that the investigation has been completed before rendering a final determination. However, I have instructed staff to classify the Harris County Jail System as "at risk" due to these extenuating circumstances. "At risk" means your facility is subject to additional compliance monitoring activities until this issue is resolved to our satisfaction. Further, we request that you immediately submit your self-initiated corrective plan of action.

If you have any questions regarding this issue, please contact either myself or Assistant Director Shannon Herklotz.

Respectfully,

Brandon S. Wood Executive Director

BW/sh

cc: Judge Ed Emmett, Harris County F.W. Brown, Chief Deputy Phillip Bosquez, TCJS Inspector

Judge Donna S. Klaeger, Burnet, Chair Stanley D. Egger, Abilene, Vice Chair Irene A. Armendariz, Austin

Allan D. Cain, Carthage Jerry W. Lowry, New Caney Larry S. May, Sweetwater

Sheriff Gary Painter, Midiand Dr. Michael M. Seale, M.D., Houston Sheriff Dennis D. Wilson, Groesbeck